
Citizens Election Oversight Committee 
November 13, 2013 

 
MINUTES OF OCTOBER 9, 2013 MEETING 

 
Members Present: Ellen Hansen, Marilyn Knight, Sheryl Moss, Linh Thai, Emily 
Willoughby, Frank Radford,  Chuck Gerringer, Bruce Huang, Monica Tracey 
Members Excused:  
Elections Staff:  Sherril Huff, Julie Wise, Renee LeBeau, Kim van Ekstrom, Sandy 
McConnell 
CEOC Staff: Jay Vincent Parales 
 

1. Chair Hansen called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. 
2. The minutes of September 11, 2013 were approved. 
3. Director’s Report: 

• Director Huff discussed the preparations being made for  the general election. 
King County Elections projects that approximately 660,000 ballots (55%) will 
be returned which would be an high for an odd year election for the last 
several years.  

• Director Huff provided an handout with various voters registration statistics 
and updates. There have been 10,267 new voter registrations from 8/20/2013 
through 10/7/2013. According to the Secretary of the State and the 
Department of Licensing, there have been 29,110 online updates and 
registrations.   

• King County is currently going through the budget session and the King 
County Elections budget has been closed at this time awaiting a final vote by 
the Council on the week of Nov. 4.    

4. Annual Report: 
• In order to prepare for the 2013 Annual Report, Chair Hansen has advised that 

members begin thinking about what should be included in the report 
• Members of the CEOC suggest we review the work plan in order to see if the 

committee is meeting its goals for the year 
5. Next meeting – November 13, which is the last meeting of the year. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jay Parales 


